ST. JOSEPH’S/CANDLER HEALTH SYSTEM, INC.
Institutional Review Board (IRB)
The St. Joseph’s/Candler Health System Institutional Review Board (SJCHS IRB) meets monthly and is composed of  thirteen individuals with voting authority in the rendering of decisions for allowing research to be conducted at the St. Joseph’s/Candler Health System. Each member is appointed for a two-year term by the President of SJCHS and represents the Board of Trustees.   Members selected have varying backgrounds to ensure complete and adequate review of the research and representation is not from a single professional group.
The IRBs main objective is to review and approve or disapprove biomedical research involving human subjects and to protect the rights and welfare of the human subjects within federal Food and Drug Administration (FDA) and Department of Health & Human Services (DHHS) guidelines.  The FDA and DHHS are the governing and monitoring agencies that regulate and oversee investigational research of drugs and devices involving humans.
The St. Joseph’s/Candler Health System supports and maintains a local IRB for research conducted within the System and uses  a central IRB that is located out of the community .  By using our own local IRB, our hospitals, medical staff, and community can more closely monitor and participate in potentially beneficial research studies.  Any research conducted in the Health System must be reviewed and approved by the SJCHS IRB.
The SJCHS IRB members are provided training in FDA, DHHS, and GCP (Good Clinical Practice)  guidelines  for  protecting  the  safety  of  subjects  participating  in  research conducted at the System site.
CONTACTS:
Jeanne Hungerpiller, MD IRB  Chairman
Mary M. Tison

IRB Administrator
Tel:912-819-5290
Fax: 912-819-5295
Email: 
tisonm@sjchs.org

